
 

Vincenzo Paolo Traversa, Professor Emeritus of the Department of Modern 
Languages and Literatures, Passed Away August 12, 2019 

 

Vincenzo Paolo Traversa, Professor Emeritus of the Department of Modern Languages and 
Literatures, began his career at CSU, Hayward (East Bay) in the fall of 1970 and retired in 2005, 
at which time he entered the Faculty Early Retirement Program, completing the program in 2010. 







 
*Jagdish Agrawal, Dee Andrews, Joy Bhadury, Gerald Henig, Iliana Holbrook, David Larson,  
John Lovell, David Nickles, Julia Norton, Scott Stine, David Stronck, Bruce Trumbo 
 

Here is the interview with Dr. Traversa after he received the Sue Schaefer Faculty Service Award:  
https://www.csueastbay.edu/news/category-pages/archive/archive-pre-2009/the-view/top-
stories/article-40.html  
 
Dr. Traversa is survived by his wife, Gina, brother-in-law Patrick Ratto, and brother Paolo Traversa 
and family in Italy.  
 
Gifts in memory of Dr. Vincenzo Traversa can be made at the Palo Alto Medical Foundation. Gifts 
can be made online at www.sutterhealth.org/pamf-giving or by calling Connie Handlin at 
510/495-5795. Gifts can also be mailed to: Palo Alto Medical Foundation, Attn: Philanthropy, 795 
El Camino Real, Palo Alto, CA 94301. Please make sure to indicate your gift is in memory of Dr. 
Vincenzo Traversa to support the Palo Alto Fund for Excellence. 

/news/category-pages/archive/archive-pre-2009/the-view/top-stories/article-40.html
/news/category-pages/archive/archive-pre-2009/the-view/top-stories/article-40.html
http://www.sutterhealth.org/pamf-giving

